
 
 
 

BOROUGH OF CHURCHILL 
2300 WILLIAM PENN HIGHWAY 

PITTSBURGH, PA  15235 
          
 
Minutes of Special Meeting                       June 19, 2018  

 
     A special meeting of the Borough of Churchill Council was held in the Municipal Building on 
Tuesday, June 19, 2018 and was called to order by Mr. Dworin at 9:02 a.m.  Members present 
included Mses. Yankes, Law, and Mr. DeFranco.  Also present was Borough Manager/Secretary 
Donna J. Perry. 
 
     Due to the bid withdrawal of Mele and Mele and Sons, Inc. a special meeting was held for the 
purpose of awarding the 2018 Paving Bid to the next lowest bidder  A motion was made by Mr. 
DeFranco and seconded by Ms. Yankes to award the 2018 Road Paving Project to A. Folino 
Construction in the amount of $483,110.11.  We are removing Williamsburg Place from the scope of 
the project.  This would reduce the total anticipated project cost to an estimated $439,267.68.  The 
motion was approved unanimously. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. DeFranco and seconded by Ms. Law to adjourn at 9:07 a.m. 
 
 
 
       Donna J. Perry 
                                                                         Borough Secretary 
 

  
 
 


